KIRKHILL PRIMARY SCHOOL AND NURSERY – PARENT STAFF COUNCIL
· MINUTES OF MEETING, HELD ON THURSDAY 13TH OCTOBER 2016

PRESENT -
Councillor Calder



Kirsty Matthews



Helen Outram



Lisa Beveridge



Claire Russell



Gemma Armstrong



Jackie Bonar



Graeme Barrie



Abi Macmillan



Lesley Henderson



Laura Dunn



Lesley Spence

APOLOGIES – 
Councillor Campbell



    
Councillor Boyle




Karen Tomczynski




Graham Thomson

	Discussion Point
	Action

	Minutes of previous meeting.  1 point outstanding – receipt required for Lesley S to send to council for expenditure for disbursement fund grant.  Lesley H to speak to Miss Thomson regarding purchases required
	LH

	Minutes of previous meeting.  Agreed – Kirsty and Jackie
	

	Headteachers Update – 
1) Anytime Anywhere Learning – discussion about steps required in order that wifi can be enabled in school for pupil’s use.  Clear steps required to ensure this can happen.  Each class now has 2 devices and P6 and P7 will commence use of AAL

2) School Improvement Plan for this year – issued and discussed and copy on Blog

3) Café Kirkhill – commencing this week, flyer sent home.  To try and engage parents/carers who perhaps don’t currently engage with school.  All welcome, between 9.15 and 11.45 am on Fridays.  Self service of tea, coffee and biscuits.

4) Assessment Strategy – issued and discussed.  Keeping staff and school up to date with assessment practices for our pupils.

5) Behaviour System – Golden Club now in situ.  5 Steps to getting end of term treat.  Replaces Good to be Green, which was one step and you were out policy.  Much better system and pupils who don’t make the first end of term treat can work to earn treat in subsequent terms.  Policy new and like any new policy perhaps tweaks needed throughout time.  Teachers will still have own rewards and individual ways, eg, stickers, certificates etc. Information is on the blog about this, too.

6) Staffing – as per flyer sent home this week.  Sandra Shankland will be Acting Deputy Head Teacher, with effect from 8th November.    P3/4 for Thursday and Fridays, candidate been offered role, hoping lady can start after school break.
	LH


	Chairmans Update- nothing new to report
	

	Treasurer’s Update – Cauliflower Cards – made £231, slightly down on last year, by £24
	KM

	Bags2School – flyer and bags sent home in school bags today and tomorrow.  Deadline for returns is Friday 4th November.  Question raised over correct contact details due to psc changeover personnel.  Lesley S to ask Karen who is organising this to check details for cheque etc.  (subsequent to meeting, Lesley contacted Karen who will confirm with Bags2School all details correct)
	LS

KT

	Halloween Disco – discussion re invites, parent asked if pre school could attend.  2 years ago we had done this, but issues over no nursery personnel so pre schoolers unfamiliar with anyone and also few issues throughout the night.  We decided that the Halloween disco would just start at P1’s but we would continue to invite pre schoolers to Spring Fling.  Lesley S to message parent who had asked (subsequent to meeting had let parent know)
Juice and crisps organised, having think about games.  4 corners allways popular and fancy dress prizes too.

P1-3 – 530 – 630 pm

P4-7 – 645 – 8 pm

Any parent helpers welcome

Note to go on facebook week of parties to remind

Graeme providing discos.
	LS

KM/GA
LS

GB

	Christmas Fair

Plans well underway.

Raffle – Abi – done fantastic job of getting lots of prizes from local companies so far.

Tables – 6 booked in so far, plus Miss Sutherlands P7 enterprise activity plus Sara Clark asked today, so Jackie to confirm we can accommodate her request too. (confirmed since meeting)
Phoenix Cards – still to be contacted

PSC felt another meeting required to finalise Fair details, out of school.  Date to be confirmed beginning of November, if PSWs want to come for their input, more than welcome.
	GT
AM

LS

JB

GB

PSC

LH



	Parking outside school – brought up previously plus in School Newsletters, but still complaints and bad parking.  Please can parents/carers not park in the bus stop and on zig zags as make it difficult to cross the road.  Police will be doing spot checks.
	Parents/carers

	Scooters and bikes at home time – Lesley S had been asked to bring this up.  Senior pupils exiting at home time from main school entrance area are going on bikes and scooters and flying down the main path, which is very busy, smaller pupils and adults narrowly missing being run over.  Can pupils be asked to refrain from this until out of school to avoid any potential mishaps, thanks?
	LH



	AOB  - Lesley S had been asked to bring up football strips for P7 team, very small shirts and not suitable.  Had been bought few years previously.  Lesley H suggested asking Mr Cairney what is needed in terms of numbers of replacements so we can get clear picture of what is required.  Could Mr Cairney let us know so we can consider at next meeting?
Celeidh – Lisa asked if any progress yet, Graeme replied nothing to report yet, busy with other activities.

Santa – questions asked to see if Santa booked in for Fair (email from Jackie subsequent to meeting, can Graeme confirm his contact can make this event?)
	Mr Cairney/LH

GB

GB


The next meeting will be in early November, for discussion of Christmas Fair only and to check plans for everything are in place.  Date and time to be emailed out to PSC contacts after start of new term.

